
ESBC Meeting
Town Building
June 6, 2011
7:04 PM
(A site tour of the project was conducted prior to the meeting.)

Meeting Attendees: Gary Bernklow(7:20), Lynn Colletti, Greg Irvine, Craig Martin, Charlie Kern, Ellen Sturgis, Phil Poinelli, Steve Quinn, Paul Griffin (CMS), Neil Joyce (CMS), Lisa D’allesio, Michael Wood
Minutes:  There were no changes recommended to the minutes of  May 9 other than to note that Michael Wood was in attendance (arrived late) and Steve Quinne motioned to approve as written Craig, seconded by Michael Wood; Vote: 7-0-I (Abstention)
Ellen thanked Greg for his time as Principal and his coordination of the building project to date with/ for the building committee.  
Project Manager Update:  Paul Griffin reported that the project is picking up speed.  There are 50-60 workers on site per day.  Once file sub bids on board they are moving along quite quickly.
They are gaining momentum, only thing NC Cable (electric wire), then interior boarding will commence, Cincotta is all caught up.  Septic contractor has been chosen; Peter Glick is look at it the chemical feed; however, it looks like he has all the criteria to do so. 
 Completion to date:

Construction 
24%

Overall

30%

Numbers have not changed because of what has been paid by MSBA probably farther along.  There is a very healthy application for reimbursement on the requisition.
Paul says there is strong momentum.  Paul reported on meeting with PJ Stella on Tuesday May 31.  Paul reported that Joe understands that they were behind; trying to catch up; There will be several months of 2 million dollar expenditures in the coming months (referring to this month’s requisition.)
Lynn asked what the lag time with MSBA is; Paul said about 1 month.

Lynn asked about the schedule; how is PJS gaining time on the schedule?  P.J.S. is doing a remarkable job coordinating with sub contractors.  Paul reports we are gaining on the schedule, across the board, not just where PJS is behind.

Lynn asked about budget transfers; the old PFA, and new PFA don’t align.  Paul explained that transfer lines will be populated.  Paul couldn’t answer all her questions because MSBA actions have yet to be taken; all of the bottom lines agree, however.  He explained that liabilities include areas that are being protested.  
There are no change orders this month.  There is a requisition (#11 of $1,525,000.00) that do include change orders previously approved.   Paul went through the amounts and topics of each item.  There were some inconsistencies on the requisition and Paul will report back on a full accounting at our July 11 meeting.  Change orders now total $211,000 for the project. 
Motion to approve requisition #11 not to exceed $1,525,100 and was moved by Ellen Sturgis  and seconded by Steve  Quinn.  Vote: 8-0-0 (Unanimous)
Lynn asked for updates on the cost of the dumpster; Paul responded that it contained Asbestos and it was disposed.  She asked about the need for Hudson Light & Power and the pad for the generator.  Paul explained that by the standards outlined by SMMA it was necessary to draw as it is . 
She asked about the removal and rewiring of the electrical panel.  Paul explained that it was found in existing bldg prior to the demolition.  It had to be removed.   She asked if MSBA requested flood insurance; Paul said they did and they will participate in its reimbursement.   Lynn asked that the explanations be the same on the budget report.  
Paul explained that there has not been a formal schedule presented by PJS.  They need an updated schedule and it hasn’t been updated in 2 months.  PJS needs to adjust some site excavation and plantings for this summer and fall to meet the specifications.
Charlie asked about sundial, and whether it would be replaced on new word stylus will be moved over; Paul explained that the “stylus” will be moved to the stoned front of the old gym section.  No other part will be moved as it is painted on plywood. 
Conservation committee is pleased with current work and the dewatering plan. 
Company that worked on steel went bankrupt.  There are  claims of non-payment to employees.  The project is holding $50,000, however the only exposure is if PJS does not pay.   All parties are working with an attorney for the plaintiffs.  It will never come out of “town” money.

Charlie asked about fire hydrant pipe; Paul explained the proposal was too costly and there will have to be another plan.
Greg Irvine reported that we don’t need to the Stone Building for academic purposes in 2011-2012, but it will be in used through December 2011 for music classes and chorus.  These classes can be scheduled in the art room as they have shared space previously and it can be scheduled accordingly.  If the need arises to advance the construction schedule, the District can stop using the Stone Building without impact to its educational program.
Change Order Process 
Lynn asked to change the process for approving change orders so that they could be given to the committee early enough to review before meetings.  Paul suggested cutting off the date of the requisition a week before meeting, prefer second Monday of month.  Everyone was fine with a week ahead.  Pencil requisition are a different process, we will need a summary.

SMMA Update
Phil Poinelli reported that mechanical system inspection by Mark O’Brien took place on May 19.  There have been ongoing discussions of furniture and equipment purchases with administration.  Phil discussed the stand up desk as an option for students.  Next furniture meeting is on June 20th.  Equipment input from teachers has been ongoing with items being tried out in classrooms.  Orders need to be finalized by 20th of June to be ordered in December. There is nothing to report on technology.  Everything will be in/on budget cost out in July/August

Community Outreach

Ellen reported that there was a meeting with selectman on Tuesday, June 14th.  New pictures are on web.  RECESS received a Fieldstone  Foundation grant of $15,000.

Tile Project

Lisa D’Allesio asked when should tiles be installed.  They have a local vendor who will donate time to put painted tiles by students in Kiln but they are  6” bands, metal edges.  Phil will discuss with architect/designer.  He didn’t think they would be installed until after October; Paul will discuss at job coordination meeting at SMMA. 
New Business

Christina Hernon (Conant Drive, Stow, MA) presented a letter to the committee.  She has started a community initiative to save the Stone Building.  She asked if there is a date for demolition.  Paul Griffin said not a specific one, however, the contractor asked for acceleration due to demolition planned for this summer and it would be cost effective to complete at that time.   PJS will communicate through the co-chairs as to a schedule change.  Ms. Herman asked if it could be delayed as long as possible; not wanting to impede the construction not wanting to have it stay on site either, want to move it, open to adaptive reuse; There is a Danish Society which is based out of Stow who help to promote Danish history and they might be interested in helping.  Ms. Herman asserted that they group is not wanting to raise taxes or impede the opening of the school in their efforts only respect Stow’s history and economic heritage.  She shared that she has received estimates for movement that are lower possibly by 2/3 and the group has a web site at  Stow Mass Apple Barn and are on Google and Facebook.
Next Meetings
July 11


August 8

Sept. 12

ESBC Executive Session
June 6, 2011 
To move into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing current and possible litigation(s) and litigation strategy by Ellen Sturgis and seconded by  Gary  Bernklow at 8:32 p.m. to include Phil Poinell (SMMA), Paul Griffin (CMS), Neil Joyce (CMS). 
[Minutes excluded and approved separately]
Motion to adjourn executive session at 8:55

ESBC Regular Meeting

Ellen Sturgis moved to adjourn the meeting.  Steve Quinn seconded.  Vote:  8-0-0 (Unanimous) 

The meeting ended at 9:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, 

Michael Wood
Approved July 11, 2011

